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Our Guest Speaker August 17th will be  

Michelle Teddlie, MSHP, CHES 
 Health Education Coordinator 

 Chronic Disease & Injury Prevention   
 Tarrant County Public Health 

  She will speak on Diabetes Prevention 
                                    Guests Welcome   

Please wear your badges  at all 
times when at the  
 Police Department. 

AUGUST 
 REFRESHMENTS 

 
Wes Weeks 

Nadine Barnes 

July 2004 Volunteer Hours 
 
Bass Pro Shops – 43 Hours 0 Minutes 
CID Clerical – 3 Hours 45 Minutes 
Citizens On Patrol – 139 Hours 0 Minutes 

Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 2 
Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 12 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 0 

Crime Victims Assistance Program –  
13 Hours 30 Minutes 
Miscellaneous – 118 Hours 45 Minutes 
Vehicle Maintenance – 27 Hours 0 Minutes 
Watering of Plants – 9 Hours 0 Minutes 

Total – 354 Hours 0 Minutes  
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Gary has been working off site in a Class.   There are still openings in Class 20 starting September 2.  
If you need a ride to the Galveston Conventio n or plan to ride with the group contact Gary.  

 

Adis Umpierre and Cindy Carter were a Godsend during my CPR class. The 
class was held here at the Euless Police Department on Saturday, July 24 at 

0830 hours. Adis and Cindy were here at 0745 and had the mannequins set up 
and ready to go. I was honored again to have a class full of CPA members: 

David Bolger, Ashley Tull (a coworder of Adis'), Joni Stricklin (Cindy 
Carter's daughter), Teresia Foreman, and Leah Bennett. Three Euless city 

employees went through the course as well: Peiu Piutau, Devin Benedict, and 
Roslyn Moore. This is a total of 20 that have been CPR certified. Thank 

you for your support of the Euless Po lice Department. And a special thank 
you to Cindy and Adis for all the assistance setting up and decontaminating 

the mannequins at the end. Lou you have a first rate organization and I 
personally wanted to say, "Job well done ladies." 

                                                                      Cpl. J. J. Gordon 
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from Wal-Mart, to clean your drive-
ways, sidewalks and many other uses, 
and a $100.00 Dirt Devil Shampooer 
from Target. Also, Jackie Benner is  
donating a gift worth over $150.00. The 
committee has two or three other items 
that will be available for raffle. We are 
hoping that these items will bring the 
Association a nice little bund le to bring 
home from the convention. Thanks 
to Al's committee who is putting this 
special package together. 
 
With only four meetings left this year, 
your Executive Committee is busy 
selecting a nominating committee 
which will select members who wish to 
lead this Organization into the future. I 
will announce at the August meeting 
members of that committee. If you have 
the desire and the time to devote and 
lead this Organization, please make it 
known to the announced committee. 
 
Saturday, August 21st at Bob Eden 
Park, will be a Bicycle Safety Rodeo 
sponsored by the Euless Police Depart-
ment. They have requested the Alumni 
Association help make this a successful 
event. We still need two or three 
more members to sign up and help. The 
time is 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM. If you 
have a few hours to help, get with J. R. 
Goad between now and our meeting. 
This should be fun for the kids.  Be-
sides the bike rodeo, there will be 
Careflite Helicopter tours, Fire Depart-
ment Safety House Exhibit and yes, 
free hot dogs and sodas. 
 
For those COP's that support the   
program, we received the keys to our 
2004 Dodge this past month at Allen 
Samuels, but on further investigation 
the vin numbers were incorrect that was 
submitted to the State, so we had to 
take it off the street for a few days until 

Lou’s Views 

Happy August to all and what a nice 
break in our traditional "Dog Days 
of August". Look out September, 
what will that bring to us all? WOW, 
did you all notice the total number  
of Volunteer hours you all gave in 
July? A tremendous 354 hours. Con-
gratulations to all who were a part o f 
July. I cannot remember any month 
being that large, o utside of Arbor 
Days, in many years. Thanks to J.R. 
for our successful Bass Pro Event on 
Saturday, July 31st and Sunday, Au-
gust 1st. To all of you who made 
this event a continued success, 
THANKS A BUNCH. Because of 
the great turn out and the way we 
approach this event for Bass Pro, 
they have given J.R. and our organi-
zation some "extra days" in Novem-
ber. Among the thousands of  
customers who visited Bass Pro was 
our own Assist. Chief, Bob Freeman 
spending his hard earned money and 
noticing all of the Alumni Members 
working the front area of the store. I 
also noticed he took time to thank 
each and every one of the Members 
that were working the front; thanks 
Bob that meant a lot to us for you to 
take the time to appreciate our hard 
work. 
The past week J.R., Al and myself 
went shopping for items to raffle off 
at the State Convention in Galveston 
this month. The two major items are 
a great looking $200.00 gas pow-
ered, high powered all purpose water 
sprayer, 

all the paper work has been  
corrected and the State office 
 satisfied. The new Dodge is larger 
inside with a larger motor. This 
new Dodge will serve the COP's 
for the next two years in fine fash-
ion. 
For you members who have the 
first Alumni Directory,  
Ann Zimmerman has spent 
many long hours updating and add-
ing more information for your  
directories.  For those who have 
never received one, come to a 
meeting and pick up a current d i-
rectory. They are really handy and 
a lot of informatio n about our  
Organization is included. To save 
money we will not mail them out.  
A sad note to pass along, Faye 
Stinneford and Nadine Barnes lost 
their mother this past week. O ur 
heartfelt thoughts and prayers go 
out to the family during this time of 
great sorrow. Let's put our arms 
around this family during this sad 
time.  
As always, I look forward to seeing 
each of you on Tuesday, August 17 
for our regular meeting. Thanks 
again for all of you who served this 
Organization in July, making it one 
of the largest volunteer months on  
record. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lou 
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LOU'S THOUGHT 
FOR THE MONTH 

Success isn't accumulating posses-
sions, wealth, or power. Success is 
obeying God. It means having those closest to 
you love and respect you the most. 
----------------------------------------------------------
---- 
Leading people is a responsibility, not a perk. 
To whomever much is given, 
much is required. 
 
 
 

Membership - Update - Meet Our Members 
 

Membership - what does this mean to you?  You’re a member of a club, community or fellowship or the total num-
ber of members in a group.  The ECPAAA represents a select group of people who give of their time and volun-
teer to assist the Euless Police Department, either at the station or on the streets of our great city.  ECPAAA 
members also volunteer at other activities benefitting either the Police or the City.   
 
Each month a member or members will be profiled in the newsletter. . 

Profiles to be continued in next issue due to computer problems... 

Blessed are those Who… 
Do what is right. 
Speak the truth with compassion. 
Treat their neighbors with love 
and respect. 
Avoid those who do wrong and cling to those who do right. 
Keep their commitments even when it hurts. 
Conduct every transation with fairness and honor. 
                            Submitted by Sharon Finnegan 

Your monthly "just for laughs"  by Lou Baum 
 
A married couple went to the hospital to have their baby delivered. Upon their arrival, the doctor said he had 
invented a new machine that would transfer a portion of the mother's pain to the father. He asked if they 
were willing to try it out. 
 
They were both very much in favor of it. The doctor set the pain transfer to 10% for starters, explaining that 
even 10% was probably more pain than the father had ever experienced in his life time. 
 
But as the labor progressed, the husband felt fine and asked the doctor to go ahead and kick it up a notch. The 
doctor then adjusted the machine to 20% pain transfer. The husband was still feeling fine. The doctor checked  
the husband's blood pressure and was amazed at how well he was doing. At this point they decided to try and go 
for 50%. 
 
The husband continued to feel wonderful. Since the pain transfer was obviously helping out his wife 
considerably, the husband encouraged the doctor to transfer ALL the pain to him. The wife delivered a healthy 
baby with virtua lly no pain. She and her husband were ecstatic. 
 
When they got home, the mailman was dead on the porch............................ 
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Heartfelt  Sympathy  
Nadine Barnes and Faye Stinneford in 
the recent loss of their Mother.. 
A nn Zimmerman in the loss of her brother.  

FINANCIAL PRIVA CY 
Borrow Ollie North’s shredder   Destroying 
documents before they’re thrown away can prevent 
vital information such as your Social Security and 
bank account numbers from falling into the hands of 
crooks who sift through your trash..but only if you use 
the right type of shredder.  “The most common 
shredder old –a straight –cut shredder-only cuts the 
documents like ribbons; all that’s needed is to push 
these ribbons together to get your numbers,” says 
Frank W. Abagnale, Jr., the check forger and identity 
thief depicted by Leonardo DiCaprio in the movie 
Catch Me If You Can, who adds tha t crooks will 
happily take the time to do this kind of puzzle work.  
“Spend the few extra dollars and get a ’confetti,’ or 
cross -cut shredder.  It makes documents impossible to 
read.”  Avg. price:  $120 
Buy a $2 pen  All it takes to clean out your bank 
account is a signed check swiped from your outgoing 
mail and the chemical acetone commonly found in nail 
polish remover, says Abagnale.   
It works like this:  The crook steals outgoing paid bills 
from your mailbo x and places a piece of cellophane 
tape over the front and back of your signature on the 
check.  Then he or she places the check into a pan of 
nail polish remover for about 30 minutes-which lifts 
anything that’s not printer’s ink, except for your tape -
protected signature.  The check is then blow-dried and 
flattened in a book, and the tape is carefully removed.  
Vo ila!  A blank check, signed by you. 
Only one type of ink-the kind in gel pens-is 
counterfeitproof to acetone or any other chemical used 
in “checkwashing” ”I recommend the uni-ball Gel 
Impact pen which sells for about $2 each at any office 
supply or chain store,” says Abagnale, who now 
consults law endorcement and corporations on the art 
of the steal.  “I personally sign all my checks and 
important documents with one.” 
INTERNET SECURITY 
Don’t “phish” with strangers   You’ve heard of 
spam, or unsolicited e-mail; phishing is s pam 
specifically designed to steal vital information such as 
your password and credit card numbers.  “You’ll get e-
mail saying your bank or another account needs to be 
updated or verified,” says John Hambrick, an FBI 
supervisor special agent who works with the Internet 
Crime Complaint Center (IC3).  When you click on the 
link provided, you will be taken to an authentic-
looking website.  The best ones have the same 
corporate logo and even the URL address of the 
corporation being impersonated.  How can you tell that 
it’s not legitimate?  Because no bank would ever as k 
you those questions online.  “Your bank does not nee d 
to verify your ATM pin or Social Security nu mber,” 
says Hambrick.  “Neither do AOL  and other 
companies.”                                      J. R. Goad 

The August CPAANT meeting was held in Dallas, Texas. The 
speaker was Lt. Guevara. He talked about the X26 Taser that his 
department is now deploying. The taser shoots up to 21 feet. 
Comes in several colors, black, yellow, and clear. His department 
will be purchasing yellow. They will use the taser to de-escalate 
situations and void having to use deadly force to stop a suspect. 
The Lt. kept asking for volunteers but nobody seemed interested 
to be part of a live demonstration. We just took his word for it that 
it works.  
After the speaker, we held the general meeting. There were 36 
attendees including 4 people from Irving which has not been 
represented in a long time. DeSoto brought some large magnets 
in the shape of a yellow ribbon that said various things like 
"Support our troops" and "Pray for our troops". They sold them 
for $5 each as a fund raiser for their group. They were skeptical 
at first but after they got them, they said they pretty much just 
sold themselves.  
Convention Update  
CPAANT will have 2 tables together at the convention to sell and 
raffle items. If Euless needs to use any of the table space, we 
need to let them know right away. Linda Smith made some very 
beautiful mini-treasure chests and one large treasure chest to be 
used in a CPAANT raffle to raise money. CPAANT is asking 
each member city to donate 2 prizes for the mini-treasure chests. 
The prizes do not need to fit in the mini-treasure chest. The mini-
treasure chest is big enough to hold a coin with a number and 
the winner will trade in the coin to claim the prize. CPAANT will 
be placing $200 in the large treasure chest for the raffle. Raffle 
tickets will be $1 each. Richardson said they will be submitting 
their city to host the 2006 state convention and asked for support 
(i.e. votes) from all the CPAANT member cities attending this 
year's convention. Waco was voted last year to host the 2005 
state convention.  
John Engles, CPAANT president, will be updating the CPAANT 
member directory and making it available to all member cities. A 
list was passed around to sign up for hosting CPAANT meetings 
next year. Waco proposed a meeting between regions next year 
and Waco is willing to host the meeting.  
The next CPAANT meeting will be held in Richardson. Police 
liaisons should attend because they will be providing some 
valuable community volunteer information that could be very 
useful to police departments.  
See you at the next meeting! 
                                      Wes Weeks 

CPAANT UPDATE  
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ECPAAA  Minutes  
Tuesday, July 14, 2004 Meeting                                                                                                                        

Guest Speaker:  Kathy M orris of Tarrant County Challenge, Inc.  
Meeting Called to order 7:05PM by Al Simmenroth  
Invocation:  J. R. Goad 
Pledge of Allegiance:  Adis Umpierre 
Visitors:   Kevin Carter husband of our own Cindy Carter,  Debbie Day, Class 19 Dagne Loff, New members M ark Merrick and Laura Merrick 
PRESENT:  President – Lou Baum   Second Vice President-Adis Umpierre Treasurer-Rose-Marie Stevens, S ecretary-Karen Duncan   
Parliamentarian – Al Simmenroth 
Jim Adair, Jackie Benner, Leah Benoit, Bob Bouse, Cindy Carter, Sharon Finnegan,  J. R. Goad, Erelene Hill, Warren Hinkley, Bill Hoffman, Joyce 
Humphrey, M ark Merrick, Laura Merrick,  David Mishkin,  Judie Nolden, Betty Overstreet, Chris Shanahan, Barney Snitz,  Faye Stinneford, Tim 
Stinneford, Paulette Tinker,  Helen Wagner,  Ann Zimmerman.  
Lou welcomed all present.   
Sgt. Gary Landers reminded everyone that deadline to register for Alumni Convention in Galveston is August 1st.  Gary needs a count of those 
planning to ride in the van.  August 3rd is National Night Out 6:30PM -9:30PM.  Let Gary know if  you are planning to have a part y to ensure the 
attendance of the Police and Fire.  September 2 is the date for Class 20.  Still have openings.  Talk to your Euless friends and neighbors.  Help is needed 
for the Bicycle Rodeo to be held on August 21st at Bob Eden Park.  Volunteers needed 10A-2P.  September 22 is the annual Golf Tournament held at 
Texas Star.  Summer camp went great.  Didn’t spend as much money as Budgeted.  Gary wanted to mention to all the COP car drivers that the bumper 
on the COP car  is not set up to push cars.  The bumper is mounted on a plastic bumper.   Officer Gordon needed a woman volunteer to be a hostage for 
a training exercise to be held at Texas Star.  Joyce Humphrey volunteered.  Good luck Joyce.  Officer Gordon also mentioned that the PD will be giving 
out Bicycle helmets at the Bicycle Rodeo to those who are unable to afford them.  He also has a supply of infant seats  that are kept on hand for those 
who need them.  These type of things are items we as an organization might consider funding in the future. 
Adis introduced our  speaker Kathy M orris.  Kathy is the Director of Prevention programming.  The organization is non profit sin ce 1984 Coalition in 
Tarrant County and 200 strong.  They work with youth and businesses.  Kathy presented a very effective slide presentation on drugs available.  Did you 
know that the brain develops to the mid twenties?  Thru  substance abuse prevention, intervention, treatment and awareness, this organization is making 
a big impact on making known the consequences of using drugs.  Website is www.tcchallenge.org. 
Short break after speaker—meeting resumed 8:40PM . 
Lou showed picture of new COP car.  New car will have new unit #.  Light bar is in different place.  We have new rotary lights w hich would be a great 
help when we may need to assist in certain situations.  Thanks to all who were able to support the event at the dealership.  We fed from forty to fifty and 
helped show our appreciation. 
Approval  of Minutes—Correction re approval of minutes—should be Joyce Humphrey.  After correction motion to approval made by Tim Stinneford. 
Second Ann Zimmerman.  Passed. 
Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report made by J. R. Goad.  Second by Tim Stinneford.  Passed. 
Rose-Marie Stevens reported checking balance $1000.00.  Cost of PAL’s approximately $450.00. 
Standing Committee Reports   
Fund Raising  -  J. R. Goad reports he has secured Christmas wrapping for Nov 26-27 and Dec 11-12 and Dec 17-23.  Has signup sheets for Sat Jul 31 
for 6P-1030P and Sun Aug 1 for 2P-7P.  Signup sheets for Bike Rodeo Sat Aug 21 10A-2P  -  6 people.  CRUD Sat Oct 16 8A-1P.  There will be 2 
trucks and we will accept computers and associated discards.  Need 6 men and 6 ladies.  Sample Sale we talked about will be postponed till next sale at 
market. 
Membership  -  Ann Zimmerman presented two lists.  One list is of all members by classes and the second is alphabetical.  Ann had taken a day off 
from her real job to get these lists ready for the meeting.  We appreciate all the time and work.  Thanks Ann and Mildred.  Ann warned everyone to look 
for trivia in next newsletter. 
Al Simmenroth priced updating our computer at Blue Candle.  This will make it much faster and more efficient in the work we need.  This will be filed 
as unfinished business when our Budget will allow. 
Lou reported that our volunteer hours are 20% ahead of last year.  City heads are aware of our volunteer.  The newsletter keeps them updated. 
State Convention has twelve signed up.  Links to the website are in ECPAAA.org. 
It has been brought to our attention that our website is very popular.  M any cities are trying to startup a similar popular and asking for information on 
how we were able to make it happen.  Chris has done an excellent job with our website. 
Lou read a letter from Ray McDonald asking for help to adopt a Park Program.  Barney Snitz reported on a meeting he had attended regarding a new 
theme  -  Euless City of Trails.  -  Adopt a Park  -  With the limited number of City employees and the time involved  -  the City is trying to get citizens 
to volunteer to help keep the Parks clean.  The City has a master plan wanting trails to go from park to park.  Lou wanted us to  know  of the program.  
Currently our bylaws do not permit us to participate as a group.  
COP  -  Cindy Carter advised everyone in COP’s needs a yellow shirt.  Let Cindy know if you do not have one.  We need to wear these yellow shirts 
when out in the COP car.  Directories have all COP #’s and bylaws.  For the last class Dispatch training has been waived.  Go out twice with a COP 
who has had this training. 
Adis advised those in the CPR class on July 24th could bring food. 
FYI  -  You can still ride out with an officer if you schedule ahead. 
Kathy Haecker recently broke her leg.  Doesn’t sound like much fun. 
In closing Lou had a reading  -  Past is history and Future is a mystery.  This moment in time is a gift,  and that is why we call it 
“The Present”. 
Motion to adjourn made by Tim Stinneford.  Second by J. R. Goad.  Meeting adjourned 945PM.    
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Treasurer’s Report 
INCOME June July YTD Annual 

Budget 
Difference 

Arbor Daze Parking   $1,722.40 $10,000.00 -$8,277.60 
Bass Pro Events   $456.00 $1,000.00 -$544.00 
Brick Sales $35.00 $185.00 $1,420.00 $5,000.00 -$3,580.00 
City Crud Pick-Up Event    $400.00 $800.00 -$400.00 
Flower Fund Raiser   $1,125.00 $1,000.00 $125.00 
Grocery Care Cards $18.58  $129.86 $200.00 -$70.14 
Member Merchandise Sales $99.00  $162.50 $500.00 -$337.50 
Membership Dues $130.00 $20.00 $1,240.00 $1,300.00 -$60.00 
Money Market Interest   $0.00 $100.00 -$100.00 
Other Income   $1,049.50 $1,000.00 $49.50 
Symposium Booth Income   $0.00 $1,100.00 -$1,100.00 
TOTAL INCOME $282.58 $205.00 $7,705.26 $22,000.00 -

$14,294.74 
      

EXPENSES      
9-1-1 Day   $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 
Arbor Daze Ending Social   $0.00 $300.00 -$300.00 
Arbor Daze Food Requirements   $33.18 $50.00 -$16.82 
Brick Expenses   $1,458.02 $250.00 $1,208.02 
Christmas Providers (1 family)   $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 
CPANNT Dues   $25.00 $25.00 $0.00 
Directories   $118.68 $150.00 -$31.32 
Flower Fund Expenses   $560.00 $500.00 $60.00 
Flowers and Cards   $46.94 $150.00 -$103.06 
Furniture (2 Display Cases) $1,250.00  $2,500.00 $2,500.00 $0.00 
ID Trading Cards   $0.00 $750.00 -$750.00 
Internet   $0.00 $125.00 -$125.00 
Member Merchandise Costs   $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 
Merchandise Symposium Expense $495.00  $495.00 $620.00 -$125.00 
Misc Awards and Gifts  $94.04 $188.70 $200.00 -$11.30 
Monthly & President's Awards   $225.00 $550.00 -$325.00 
Office Supplies  $14.44 $63.79 $100.00 -$36.21 
Other Social Events $60.29 $188.29 $543.46 $200.00 $343.46 
Pals Summer Camp   $0.00 $2,000.00 -$2,000.00 
Police Annual Award Banquet   $5,000.00 $5,000.00 $0.00 
Police Appreciation Week   $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 
Police Christmas Food   $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 
Postage for Board  $74.00 $74.00 $50.00 $24.00 
Postage for Newsletter  $37.00 $111.00 $400.00 -$289.00 
Sam's Card   $0.00 $30.00 -$30.00 
State Symposium $416.55  $416.55 $600.00 -$183.45 
Water by the Gallon   $119.00 $120.00 -$1.00 
Web Site/Domain Name   $75.00 $225.00 -$150.00 
TOTAL EXPENSES $2,221.84 $407.77 $12,053.32 $16,695.00 -$4,641.68 
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Kathy Marlowe        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.45 0.00 0.00 4.45 
Don Martin  9.00      9.00 17.50 26.00 0.00 0.00 2.00 0.00 4.00 5.50 0.00 0.00 55.00 
Linda Martin        0.00 0.00 4.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.00 0.00 0.00 7.50 
Mildred Matthes        0.00 0.00 24.45 8.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 2.00 0.00 0.00 34.65 
Brian McGarry        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.00 3.00 
Mark Merrick      19.00  19.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 41.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 41.50 
David Mishkin  7.15  1.00  1.00  9.15 2.50 19.30 0.00 0.00 1.00 0.00 8.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 31.30 
Judie Nolden        0.00 0.00 8.65 0.00 0.00 0.00 14.15 0.00 3.45 0.00 0.00 26.25 
Betty Overstreet         0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.45 3.50 0.00 6.95 
Israel Perez        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 8.50 0.00 0.00 8.50 
Sylvia Perez        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.15 0.00 0.00 3.15 
Julie Ratliff *        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 11.45 0.00 0.00 11.45 
Chris Shanahan        0.00 0.00 5.50 19.00 0.00 10.00 2.00 2.00 9.45 0.00 0.00 47.95 
David Shanahan        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 5.00 6.15 0.00 11.15 
Al Simmenroth     26.00    26.00 0.00 8.50 30.50 0.00 123.50 0.00 5.00 29.45 0.00 3.50 200.45 
Ann Snitz *        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 6.45 0.00 0.00 6.45 
Barney Snitz 3.45      2.50 6.15 18.25 3.50 0.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 6.45 2.50 0.00 38.40 
Rose-Marie Stevens  4.00    5.00 4.15 13.15 0.00 12.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 29.00 4.50 4.15 0.00 50.15 
Faye Stinneford     2.00  4.15 6.15 0.00 4.50 1.50 0.00 0.00 12.60 7.15 16.15 8.15 0.00 55.20 
Tim Stinneford  4.50     4.15 8.45 0.00 4.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.15 0.00 8.45 
P atricia Taffner        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 0.00 4.00 
P aulette Tinker        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.15 
Adis Umpierre  2.00 1.00  1.00 6.00 4.15 14.15 0.00 45.60 0.45 1.00 0.00 5.95 14.15 6.50 9.15 3.00 91.55 
Billie Vest *        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.15 0.00 6.30 
Susan Vest         0.00 0.00 7.65 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.00 6.00 3.15 0.00 20.95 
Helen Wagner      19.00  19.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 32.00 23.00 0.00 3.00 58.00 
Craig Ward        0.00 0.00 0.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 2.15 0.00 0.00 2.60 
Julie Watkins        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 
Wes Weeks        0.00 0.00 13.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 20.50 9.50 0.00 0.00 48.00 
Richard Zavala        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 7.50 
Ruth Zavala        0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 3.50 
Ann Zimmerman      16.15 4.15 20.30 0.00 31.35 19.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 27.65 16.00 9.15 3.00 111.30 
Totals 3.45 139.00 13.50 27.00 9.00 118.45 43.00 354.00 48.00 729.00 116.45 26.00 151.00 69.50 475.00 435.00 118.50 36.00 2204.45 
* Non-Member                    
Handicap Warn-
ings Issued 

       2           4.00 

Handicap Citations 
Issued 

       12           51.00 

Junk Vehicles 
Written 

       0           4.00 

                    

ECPAAA VOLUNTEER HOURS FOR 2004  
 continued from page 8  
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Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 

⇒ Aug 17, 2004  ECPAAA Meeting, Public Conference room at the PD  -  7:00PM  

⇒ Aug 21, 2004   Bike Rodeo at Bob Eden Park   11AM  -  2PM   

⇒ Sept  2, 2004   ECPAA Class 20  -  7:00PM  -  Public Conference room at the PD      

⇒ Sept 22, 2004  GOLF Tournament  -  Texas Star                                                                                            

Newsletter Submissions 
New articles, ideas, and  funny stories are welcomed! 

 
If you would like to include an article or a photograph in the newsletter you can 
email it to: 

news@ecpaaa.org  
         Or send by US Mail to:   
   ECPAAA, 1102 W. Euless BLVD, Euless, TX 76040 

 
The deadline for articles is the 5th of each month, so please send in your submissions before that dat e if you would like to 
get them published. 

Calendar Reminders…   

 AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
Lou Baum 

Jackie Benner 
Todd Carpenter 

Cindy Carter 
Steve Lytell 
Susan Vest 


